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Please remember to share the newsletter with your spouse! 

President’s Comments 

I hope everyone is having a great month.  I heard many positive 
comments about the entertainment at our February dinner meeting.  The 
Abraham Lincoln presentation by Mr Gilcrease was excellent.  If you 
know of any other historical interpreters similar to Mr Gilcrease, please 
let us know, and if possible, we will contact them to see if they are willing 

to perform for us.  

Your Officers and Board of Directors are always interested in any input from our 
members.  This is your chapter, but to keep things interesting, it helps us to know what 
our members like.  You can contact any board member with suggestions. 

Everyone is also welcome to attend our board meetings on the second Monday of each 
month (no meeting in June, July and August) at 9am, Dobson Ranch Restaurant. 

I look forward to seeing everyone at our next meeting which will be our Member 
Appreciation March picnic at Kiwanis Park on March 16th

.  The chapter will pay for your 
meal, but don’t forget your checkbook to help with our ROTC donations. 

 
Warmest Regards 
John Bushko 

 
•  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2019 OFFICERS 
 

President, Lt Col John Bushko 480-759-1717 jabushko@earthlink.net 
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   AUXILIARY NEWS: from Judy Bushko                                           

 
 
First off, I would like to thank Melodie Foglesanger for embroidering the Last Call Blankets.  We finished four 

at our last meeting and a total of six were delivered to the VA Hospital.  Thank you, ladies, for all your hard work and 
dedication.  

We also went to the Arizona Veterans home where we helped play BINGO with some of the veterans there.  It was so much 
fun.  We do enjoy interacting with these veterans. 

Our next meeting will be on Friday, March 8th at Dobson Restaurant at 11:00.  We will be working on Hygiene Kits at that 
time.  I also have a contact that will take old cell phones, it is the Wilde Wealth Management Group.  They have 3 locations 
in the valley, Glendale, Scottsdale and Tempe.  I have been in touch with them and dropped off some phones already.  
Please feel free to bring old phones to any function and I will make sure they get turned in.  Hope to see you on the 8th. 

Remember, we are always open to ideas and suggestions for future projects, just call or email me. 480- 759-1717 

jdbushko@earthlink.net 

Judy 
 

February Dinner Meeting  
     

Our guest speaker Glynn W. Gilcrease Jr., Esq, performed a one act play orentation of 

Abraham Lincoln’s life from his first political debate until his assasination.  

          

        
                                                       

   
                    

                                                        

We had a good turnout for the 

dinner meeting.  The program 

was great, as was the food and 

company.  

Thanks, Arlan Allen for 

working so hard to get us great 

guest speakers/performers! 

mailto:jdbushko@earthlink.net
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President John Bushko presented Glynn with one of our Chapter coins, as he thanked him for a great 

performance! 
 
 

Our 50/50 raffle was hosted by Judy Bushko.  Bill Baran, our newest member won the pot! 

Most of our raffles will now be 50/50 raffles.  

If you would like to help out and man the table at one of our dinners or picnics please contact 

Arlan Allen.  602-283-5862  cw4allen@cox.net    

         

Abraham Lincoln 1809-1865 
 
Abraham Lincoln was an American lawyer and politician who 
served as the 16th president of the United States from 1861 until 
his assassination in April 1865. Lincoln led the nation through the 
American Civil War, its bloodiest war and its greatest moral, 
constitutional, and political crisis. He preserved the Union, 
abolished slavery, strengthened the federal government, and 
modernized the U.S. economy. 

 

mailto:cw4allen@cox.net
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Superstition Mountain Chapter MOAA 

   Member Appreciation Spring Picnic      

 

Saturday March 16, 2019 
 

Tempe Kiwanis Park Ramada 11 

11am Social - Noon Lunch  
 

 

Meal includes 
 

Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, and Brats, Potato Salad, 

condiments –Water & Soft Drinks  
 

 

No cost Member Appreciation 

Please bring a dessert for four, a salad, or beans 
 

 

Reservations by Wednesday March 13th to 

to Arlan Allen  

4201 W Luke Ave, Phoenix AZ 85019  

602-283-5862 - cw4allen@cox.net 

 

From Baseline Rd, go south on Mill Ave to All 

American Way, turn right (west), then turn into 

the first parking lot on the north side.  Ramada 10 

 

                                                                                       
 

    Superstition Mountain  Chapter MOAA Auxiliary Luncheon     
at Dobson's Restaurant  

 
March 8, 2019 - Lunch at 11:30am 

Order lunch off the menu 

 No reservation needed 
 

Please join us at 11am to work on  
Hygiene Kits for the Veterans Center 

 
 

 
 

Kiwanis Park is a beautiful place to spend an 

afternoon.  The Ramada’s are very nice, with 

restrooms close by and shade in case it rains or is 

too hot.  

 If we are lucky, we will talk Tom Ralph into 

cooking for us.  He always does a great job.  We 

have a good time.  Please come join us! 

 

Kiwanis Park 

March 16th 

 

 

  

 

 

mailto:cw4allen@cox.net


Superstition Mountain Express                                   

5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

March Congratulations 

                                                                                                                         
 

MEMBER  BIRTHDAY SPOUSE BIRTHDAY ANNIVERSARIES 
    

Bill Baran 8 Judy Bushko 29  James & Jeannie Grayson 10 

Douglas CongerTom  19 Sharon Follet 9 
 

Lucian & Laura Ferguson 12 

Joseph Edstrom 19 Helen Goldblatt 1 
 

Leonard & Maryann Fuchs 17 

James Faull 10 Paul Prinke                    12 John & Claudia Horak 13 

Joseph Goldblatt 26  Paul & Cassie Prinke 26 
John Horak 7   
Ted Konfederak 7   
Cassie Prinke 12   
Patricia Scott 21   
Mary Thomas 15   

 

 
 

CHAIRMAN REPORTS 

 
1st Vice President 
Arlan Allen- Programs  
March, the month that brings Spring!  What is it that is said about March, “In like a lamb, out like a lion?”   

Our Spring picnic is scheduled for SATURDAY, March 16, 2019 with social hour beginning at 1100 and lunch 
served at 1200.  The location is again at Kiwanis Park in Tempe, Ramada 11.   

The Chapter has a permit for alcoholic beverages.  You may bring your own alcoholic beverages; the Chapter 
does not provide alcohol.  If you do bring your own beverage, they must be in metal or plastic containers, NO GLASS 
CONTAINERS.  Our Chapter will be providing hamburgers, hot dogs, brats and fixings.  We ask you bring a dessert to 
serve four or a side dish, i.e. potato salad, deviled eggs, etc.  Please have your reservation, with choice, or one of each, to 
me by Wednesday, March 13th.  Please contact me at 602-283-5862 (can leave a message) or email cw4allen@cox.net.   

The Spring picnic will be hosted by the Chapter, no charge to the members.  However, we are asking for donations to our 
JROTC program.  This year, we are experiencing a shortfall in donations from previous years.  Please support this important 
program.  Your donations will be greatly appreciated and will allow the Chapter to continue supporting 21 JROTC Programs 
in the Southeast Valley.  Looking forward to seeing you and your check book at the picnic. 

 

CW4 Arlan R Allen, USA, Retired 

Central Arizona Satellite Chapter   

Our next meeting will be Saturday, March 30, 12:00pm, at the Robson Ranch in Eloy, AZ.  
Take Jimmie Kerr Rd, exit 198 off I-10.  The chapter’s person of contact is; CWO4 Harold 
Fales, USN Ret.  The chapter meets on the last Saturday of each month.  This is subject 
to change. 

For additional information:  please contact CAS POC Harold Fales at droamin@gmail.com 
(573) 308-8372 or CAS Membership Rep. Norm Poole at nrpoole1066@gmail.com  
(520) 836-8456. 

 

                      

 

 The greatest healing therapy is friendship and love! 

                                                                                             Hubert H. Humphrey 
 

mailto:cw4allen@cox.net
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=birthday+clipart&view=detailv2&qpvt=birthday+clipart&id=01EB7DDE988E960DEFBFA0B4E5BFAC391D43CA3D&selectedIndex=5&ccid=BUR6USbG&simid=607993196514315510&thid=OIP.M05447a5126c6f4b9279f258b46e38694H0
https://clipartix.com/happy-anniversary-clip-art-image-11073/
mailto:droamin@gmail.com
mailto:nrpoole1066@gmail.com
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2nd Vice President 

Al Anderer - Membership 
 

I hope everyone is enjoying our cool 
weather, although our snowbird members 
may be wondering what happened to 

escaping the cold weather in the Midwest and up north.  
At least I’m finally getting to wear my Christmas present 
from last year – my leather bomber jacket.  I only wore it 
once last year.  I’m sure by the time you read this, the 
weather will be much warmer. 

At our February dinner, we welcomed a new member, Bill 
Baran, and his wife, Lesley.  His presence will educate all 
of us on the Public Health Service.  Bill is also a member 
& officer of the SAR, Sons of the American Revolution. 

I would like to encourage everyone to help recruit new 
members to our chapter.  Membership in the chapter 
includes a Basic membership in MOAA National, giving 
them access to the national website with information & 
news from Washington DC that is pertinent to retirees & 
veterans.  Just pass on their contact information to one of 
our officers, and we will do the introduction to MOAA and 
offer them the opportunity to join.  Thanks in advance for 
your help.  
480-227-1022 al_anderer@cox.net  

 

 

 Treasurer 

Tom Ralph             
 

We are preparing for a new season of 
JROTC presentations, the first of which are 
coming up in just a few weeks.  If you wish 

to support a specific school and are planning on sending 
a check, please make sure you indicate the school you 
are supporting on the coupon on page 11 in this 
newsletter.  Donations to the general JROTC fund are 
also appreciated if you don’t have a specific school in 
mind.  Thank all of you who have supported JROTC in the 
past.  We have an incredibly successful program, thanks 
to you.  
 
 

Transition Coordinator 

James Austin 

Need A Job? 
   

Multiple Openings available by Exyte US 
in Chandler, Arizona for Mechanical 

System CAD Designer and Architectural Manager. 
Designer requires a Bachelor of Science Degree in GIS, 
CIS, or Construction Engineering plus 2 years’ experience 

as CAD Designer and Revit or AutoCAD certification. 
Interested veterans reference Job Code JL425963 

Manager requires a BS Degree in Architecture and 2 
years’ experience managing and overseeing construction 
& production of high-tech commercial and industrial 
facilities. Must include experience with/Revit Architecture, 
BIM, Microsoft Office & Sketch-up. Requires 20% 
domestic and 10% international travel. 
Interested veterans mail copy of resume to Salam Safi 
reference Job Code JL419137, 1001 Klein Road, Suite 
400 Plano, TX 75074. 

Applications Engineers in demand by NXP USA in 
Chandler, Arizona. Multiple Openings for positions in 
Product Planning and Fulfilment, Analyst Experts, and 
RF/Wireless Development Engineering. Veterans with 
these skills and or hands on experience are encouraged 
to apply on line and seek further qualification information 
at http://www.nxp.com and click on “Careers.”  

Veterans are also reminded that many teaching positions 
for K-12 are still unfulfilled in Maricopa County and should 
use this time to seek out qualifications and State 
Certification procedures for the current 2019 academic 
year. District salaries vary but generally range from 
$30,000 to $50,000 per year depending on location and 
particular need in Science, Mathematics, and Special 
Education. Guidance Counselors are also in high demand 
for Junior and Senior High Schools in this area. 
 

 

Legislative  
Dave Rataczak 

From MOAA National Legislative Update 
February 27, 2019. 
 

These important issues require your 
immediate attention. Send your elected officials a MOAA-
suggested message today. 

Do Not Raise TRICARE Fees 

Yes, your TRICARE fees and cost shares are once again 
in the crosshairs. The Congressional Budget Office (CBO) 
recently published their annual list of budget strategies 
with options for policymakers to consider as they begin 
the budgeting process for next year.  And as we know, 
they will be looking to increase revenue any way they can 
get it – so knowing in advance the areas they are going to 
focus on is a powerful offense for MOAA. 

Protect Gold Star spouses during 
future shutdowns 

Under current law, Gold Star spouses receiving benefits 
from the Department of Defense are protected from 
interruptions in payments during a government shutdown. 
But because Coast Guard paychecks come from the 
Department of Homeland Security, these survivors are 
still at risk. 

   

http://www.nxp.com/
http://takeaction.moaa.org/app/take-action;jsessionid=13znbc5vev65p11en034e20fi9?engagementId=494195
http://www.moaa.org/Content/Publications-and-Media/News-Articles/2019-News-Articles/Advocacy/Tell-Congress-Not-to-Shrink-the-Deficit-by-Shorting-Troops-and-Veterans.aspx
http://takeaction.moaa.org/app/take-action;jsessionid=13znbc5vev65p11en034e20fi9?engagementId=496048
http://takeaction.moaa.org/app/take-action;jsessionid=13znbc5vev65p11en034e20fi9?engagementId=496048
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Military pay and benefits matter 

Sustain military pay increases comparable to the growth 
in civilian sector wages and salaries. The employment 
cost index (ECI) was 3.1 percent in 2018, and our active 
duty servicemembers deserve the full pay raise in the 
FY2020 NDAA.  
 

TAKE ACTION NOW! 
 

MOAA National Legislative Action items are available to 

you at http://www.moaa.org/  . Click on ‘Take Action’ at the 

top of the page. 

 

 

CAS Membership Spokesperson 
Norm Poole 

CAS held their luncheon meeting on 

February 23rd.  Norman Poole 

presented the January 2019 CAS 

minutes to the SMC board and discussed upcoming 

and completed activities.  He also provided the CAS 

reconciliation/documentation of expenses and funds 

to the SMC Treasurer, as requested.  Our guest 

speaker LTC (R) Bob Schrader, a member of CAS, 

spoke on the book he authored. 
 

Capt Ed Mangan and MAJ Norm Poole attended the 

CG Chamber of Commerce January Business After 

Hours meeting.  Plans have been made to attend the 

Business Before Hours meeting for the Chamber of 

Commerce February Meeting on 27 Feb at the CG 

Elks’ Lodge.   

We were informed by the Casa Grande C of C’s board 

of directors that a short interview of Norm Poole was 

filmed, during which he described the mutually 

supportive relationship of MOAA.  This interview was 

combined with other Chamber member interviews 

into a documentary that will be aired on local public 

TV in the area. 
 

Harold Fales has reported that CAS and the Coolidge 

High School Faculty and Administration will partner in 

providing a recognition luncheon to honor the USMC 

Senior Gunnery Sergeant who is the JROTC lead 

faculty member at Coolidge High School’s JROTC 

program.  He will be retiring this year.  The luncheon 

is scheduled for next month. 
 

The CAS logo has been submitted for approval to 

MOAA National by Norm Poole.  He is waiting to hear 

back from them. 

 

Personal Affairs 
Greg Moore 

             
Greetings, 
Several issues to cover this month.  

Many of our chapter members are not registered with 
or receiving care from the Veterans Administration 
Health Services.  The usual reason is that you already 
have Medicare/Tricare for Life benefits; or coverage 
from previous employment or spousal benefits.  Not 
being enrolled may not be in your best interest. 
 

As we age our health status changes.  Cardiovascular 
problems, diabetes, cancer, etc.  may develop.  
Although these problems occur in non veterans, it is 
important for veterans with helth issues, that served in 
Vietnam or the waters surrounding Vietnam that might 
have been exposed to Agent Orange to register with 
the Veterans Administration Health Services.  Many of 
these health issues are presumptive to exposure to 
this chemical. 
 

Unless you have voluntarily in rolled in the SBP 
(Survivors Benefit Program) the governments 
obligation ends with your death.  (exception is Social 
Security).  However, if you should die from a disease 
determined by the VA to be caused by your military 
service, your survivors will receive DIC (Death and 
Indemnity Compensation).  This is a tax-free sum to 
your survivors.  This was set by congress and is 
approximately $1300 a month.  There are a couple of 
other ways, but this is most important. 
 

In addition, if you have a disability rating from the VA, 
the amount is subtracted from your retired pay for tax 
purposes.  For example; If your retired pay is $1000 a 
month and your disability is $400 a month, only $600 
a month is subject to income tax.  Something to think 
about 
 

A new Board of Directors has begun their duties on 
your behalf, and we have new and welcome faces at 
our meetings.  
For both new and old (not age) members, over the next 
several months I would again like to cover some of the 
items which you should have in your "go" file which you 
can have access to in case of the loss of your veteran. 

1. Have a copy of your DD214.  For your survivors, 
this is the key to the kingdom so to speak.  This 
document will be used to obtain VA benefits, to 
make military pay notifications, make Social 
Security claims and to assist funeral homes with 
arrangements (more on this later).  

2. Have a copy of your marriage license and if 
applicable, any divorce/annulment papers.  Some 
benefits are dependent on the length of the 
marriage as it overlaps with military service time. 
 

This a start, more to come. 

http://takeaction.moaa.org/app/take-action;jsessionid=13znbc5vev65p11en034e20fi9?engagementId=493696
http://www.moaa.org/
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ROTC/JROTC 

Karl Pfitzer                
 
 

OK chapter members, it’s getting close to 
crunch time for our JROTC 
program.  Typically, some high schools will 
begin conducting their awards ceremonies in 

late March, with a flurry of programs being conducted in 
April and May.   

The attached chart displays presenters and sponsors for 
our supported schools with a few ceremony dates already 
posted.  For sponsors, if you don’t see a small P next to 
your name please send your funds in to Treasurer Tom 
Ralph as soon as you can.  We have two schools yet to 
be sponsored and six schools needing a chapter member 
to volunteer to present awards to JROTC cadets.  If you 
have an interest in either, please contact me and we’ll 
work out the details.  

Our program is the largest program of any MOAA chapter 
in the state and its success is directly due to the support 
from all of you.  Thanks to every one of you.  

On another note, at the last board meeting I did announce 
that I will be stepping down as JROTC/ROTC committee 
chairman at the end of this school year.  You have 
entrusted me with this position for the past 10 years and 
it is now time for another leader to take the point and carry 
on.  It has been a pleasure working with the JROTC cadre 
and cadets and watching our future leaders develop and 
grow.  Should you have an interest in the program I’m 
sure the Board of Directors and President Bushko will be 
most happy to hear you out.  Sincere thanks to all. 

480-991-2463 pvkarl@cox.net 
 

 
                                                             
        

2019 ROTC / JROTC Awards Ceremony Presenters and Sponsors 
 

# School & Affiliation Date/Time Presenter Sponsor Sr ROTC/JROTC 
Instructor 

1 ASU: USA, USN, USAF  Pfitzer/Bushko Karl Pfitzer    P CAPT Andree Bergmann 

2 Apache Jct, USN  Rebecca Schmidt Rebecca Schmidt  P SR Chief Patti 

3 Basha, USAF Fr, 5-17/1430 Arlan Allen Arlan Allen   P COL Cliff Stansell 

4 Campo Verde, USAF  Steve Wood Steve Wood LTC Steve Wood 

5 Casa Grande, USMC We, 4-24/ Meegan/Satellite George Meegan  P LTC Mark Blaydes 

6 Chandler, USAF  Ed Mangan Ed Mangan   P MSGT Scott Goodsen 

7 Coolidge, USMC  Meegan/Satellite George Meegan 1SGT David Ramierez 

8 Desert Ridge, USAF Tu, 4-30/1800  Marlene Fox  P MAJ David Malinowski 

9 Dobson, USAF    SMSgt Williams 

10 Gilbert, USAF  Al Anderer Jim Austin   P MAJ Bob Heim 

11 Globe, USA    Ed Mangan Ed Mangan   P 1SGT Raymond Dakos 

12 Hamilton, USAF  John Scott John Scott LTC Greg Franklin 

13 Higley, USAF   We, 4-24, 1800 Ed Mangan Jim Austin  P  SMSGT Danny Alltop 

14 Marcos De Niza, USA   Ann Ferguson  P SFC Peter McBroom 

15 Maricopa, USAF    LTC Allen Kirksey 

16 Mesa, USAF   Austin Foote  P MSGT Mark Caldwell 

17 Queen Creek USA   Jerry Gustafson LTC Robert Kiermayr 

18 Poston Butte USAF  Ed Mangan Ed Mangan   P MAJ John Napier 

19 Red Mountain, USA    Greg Moore Greg Moore MAJ Olga Cortez 

20 Skyline, USA Fr, 5-10/ Greg Moore Greg Moore COL Geoff Stevens 

21 Vista Grande, USMC   Meegan/Satellite George Meegan GySGT Jesus Flores 

22 Westwood, USAF     Greg Moore Greg Moore SMSGT Brian Shaffer 
 

 

A few quotes from notable ROTC graduates 

General Colin Powell: “"the armed forces might get a youngster more inclined to enlist as a result of Junior ROTC," but 
added that "Inner-city kids, many from broken homes, found stability and role models in Junior ROTC.” 

General Michael E. Ryan, Chief of Staff of the United States Air Force, "almost 50 percent of the folks that go out of the 
Air Force Junior ROTC go into one of the Services by enlisting or going to ROTC or going to one of the academies." 

General James L. Jones, Commandant of the Marine Corps, “ the value of the Marine JROTC program is beyond contest.  
Fully one-third of our young men and women who join a Junior ROTC program wind up wearing the uniform of a Marine." 

General Eric K. Shinseki, then Chief of Staff of the United States Army, “by virtue of the things that they like about the 
JROTC experience, about 30 percent of them end up joining the Army, either enlisting or going on to ROTC and then 
joining the officer population." 

          

mailto:pvkarl@cox.net
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Michael_E._Ryan
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Chief_of_Staff_of_the_United_States_Air_Force
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Service_academies
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/General
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/James_L._Jones
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Commandant_of_the_Marine_Corps
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States_Marine_Corps
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Eric_K._Shinseki
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Chief_of_Staff_of_the_United_States_Army


Superstition Mountain Express                                   

9 

Auxiliary Sponsored Programs 
   

Hygiene Kits for Vets  

Judy Bushko    
Some of the items we need for our kits are:  Hand 

sanitizer, Razors, Shaving cream, Feminine 

products, Deodorant, Wash cloths, combs, white 

socks, small bars of soap, Tissues (small pkg).  All of these items 

are travel size.  Please join in and help, just as you have all stepped 

up to help with all the other great projects the Auxiliary has 

undertaken over the years.  Thanks for your continued support!  

Over 228 kits made since we started this project.!  

 
Cell Phones for Soldiers /Helping Heroes Home 
Calling for old phones!                                                       

 
When you upgrade your phone, don’t throw those old phones 
away.  Bring them to us.  We’ll send them in to get phone time for 
our troops overseas. Phones don’t need to work. 
 

Contact Judy Bushko - 480- 759-1717 jdbushko@earthlink.net 

Operation Paperback Books 
Ann Ferguson    

 
 

We send paperbacks to the troops and hard 

cover books are taken to the VA Hospital. Bring 

your books to any chapter function, or contact Ann Ferguson.  

480-961-9634 or email vfergusonfnp@cox.net 

Since 2012, Over 11320 books taken to the VA Hospital and 
hundreds of paperbacks have been sent out to our troops. 

 

 
Last Call Blankets for VA Hospital  
   

Blankets are used for covering our veterans who have passed 
in the room and are being moved.  They are covered with these 
blankets and the blanket is then given to the family. 

 
 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

George Meegan

Vice-President 

Desert Mustangs Chapter of the Marine Corps Mustang Association 
 

Bingo at the Veterans Home 

On Tuesday, February 12th the Desert Mustangs Chapter of the Marine Corps Mustang Association, George 
and Jo Meegan, John and Evelyn Culver, and Jim Geiser, hosted a Bingo session at the Arizona State 

Veterans Home.  They were ably assisted by MOAA chapter members John and Judy Busko, and Arlan and Peggy Allen.  
Due to a scheduling mix-up the Old Breed Det. Of the Marine Corps League was also present.  Thus, we had an abundance 
of hosts for the residents. 

The Desert Mustangs schedule of Bingo sessions for the next three quarters are the second (2nd) Tuesdays in May, 
August and November.  Sessions are from 1430 (2:30) to 1530 (3:30). MOAA chapter members wishing to participate 
please contact George Meegan. 

Semper Fi  
 

Women Veteran ONLY Art Program - Maricopa County 

The Arizona Art Alliance established a highly successful Veteran Art Program free to male and female veterans five years 
ago because they wanted to address this unfulfilled need.  The classes are all free.  They are now planning to provide a 
free exclusive All Women Veteran Art Program.  The art classes are based on 4 hours per session and they want to be 
sure to address your needs and are asking for your feedback.  Please help by letting us know the following: 

• What day of the week is best for you? Monday thru Friday? 

• Are weekends better, Saturday. or Sunday? 

• What time is best? Morning, afternoon or evening?  
 

This program is all about you. Your prompt response is very important towards securing the best location and time. 
Send your response and comments to gabeforsberg@gmail.com and thank you for helping to design a great Women 
Vet Art Program.  John Fontana established the Arizona Art Alliance and was inducted into the Arizona Veteran Hall 
of Fame because of his efforts to help heal veterans by using art as healing therapy.  

mailto:jdbushko@earthlink.net
mailto:vfergusonfnp@cox.net
mailto:gabeforsberg@gmail.com
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=hygiene+kit+clip+art&id=D58A391F2ADFD4DFA752A4380C9A63E788392685&FORM=IQFRBA
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MOAA’s Mission: The Military Officers Association of America (MOAA) is a non-profit veteran’s association dedicated to 
maintaining a strong national defense and to preserving the earned entitlements of members of the uniformed services and 
their families and survivors. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

MOAA National & Superstition Mountain Chapter Membership Application 

 
Date __________________Printed Member Name & Initial ___________________________________________________  

Branch of Service__________________________ Rank__________________________________ 

Spouse First Name ____________________________ National MOAA Number ________________________ 
 

Street Address ___________________________________ __City _____________ State _____ZIP______-_________ 
 

Home Phone #__________________________Work or Cell#________________________________ 
 

Please Circle: ARMY--AIR FORCE-NAVY--MARINE CORPS- COAST GUARD--NOAA--PUBLIC HEALTH SVC  
 

Circle All That Apply:  REGULAR-RESERVE-NATIONAL GUARD-FORMER OFFICER-ACTIVE-RETIRED- 
 

MALE___ FEMALE___ WIDOW-___ WIDOWER___ 
 

Member Date of Birth MM____/DD____/YYYY______ Spouse Date of Birth MM____/DD____/YYYY______ 
 

Anniversary Date ______________________E-mail Address _______________________________________ 

MOAA National membership for 2019 has 3 types to pick from.  1. Basic–free-electronic only.  2. Premium- $43.00 a year. 3. 

Life membership-fee is age dependent.  As a BASIC Member you will receive electronic newsletters and have opportunities 

to participate in grassroots activism effort. You get Military Officer Magazine via our mobile app. You’ll also have the opportunity 

to attend our career fairs, networking events, and classes and to take advantage of valuable discounts on products and services. As 

a PREMIUM Member you get full access to everything MOAA has to offer, including our full spectrum of our career 
resources (one-on-one career counseling, résumé reviews, and interviewing advice and critiques), countless discounts 
on products and travel, and access to all MOAA exclusive publications and news updates. You’ll be able to tap into 
MOAA’s staff of experts for financial and investment advice, college scholarships for dependents, and much more. 
That’s on top of all the benefits you receive at the BASIC Membership level.  

Superstition Mountain Chapter membership fee is $25 per year.  Spouses of current members may participate in Chapter Auxiliary 

luncheons and activities with no fee.  Chapter bylaws require Chapter members and Chapter Auxiliary members to be members of 

MOAA National. 

For National dues, enclose check for:  $43.00 – Make check payable to MOAA National 

Mail to:  MOAA, Dept. 1488, Maryfield, VA 22116-9820 
 

Enclose check for:  Chapter $25.00 or Auxiliary (SSAC) $12.50  

Make check payable to SMC of MOAA.  Write 2019 dues in the memo line 

Mail Chapter Application and Check to: 

SMC MOAA, Tom Ralph, Treasurer  

20444 N 22nd St, Phoenix, AZ 85024 - Phone 602-569-2130 
 

For More Information Contact, Membership Committee Chairman Al Anderer: 
480-227-1022 al_anderer@cox.net 

 

Name tags are durable hard plastic, white background with MOAA logo and your name engraved in black.  

To place your order, please fill out the form below.  
 

 

 Print first and last name           Select nametag type 

    pin on  or    magnetic 

1. ______________________________________________________     _____   _____ 

2. ______________________________________________________     _____   _____ 

mailto:al_anderer@cox.net
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CLIP AND MAIL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2019 Chapter Dues Renewal Form 

Annual Dues: $25 Regular Members $12.50 Auxiliary (SSAC) Members 

Please make check payable to SMC of MOAA 

 - - - Write MOAA Chapter Dues on Memo line of the check 

Mail to:   Tom Ralph, Treasurer    20444 N 22nd St, Phoenix, AZ 85024  

Check enclosed; renew my membership for 2019 

Please print name_____________________________ My National MOAA Number______________________________ 

Address _____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone number_____________________ Email ___________________________________________________ 
____ 

March Member Appreciation Picnic Reservation 

Saturday, March 16, 2019 – Kawanis Park 

Social Hour 11:00pm Lunch 12:00pm 
 

Meal Choices: Hamburgers _____ Hot Dogs_____ or Brats_____  

No Charge – Name(s) _________________________________________________ 
 

 

 

Reservations must be in by Wednesday, March 13th 

Make checks payable to:  SMC of MOAA 
 

CLIP AND MAIL TO:  ARLAN ALLEN:  4201 W Luke Ave, Phoenix AZ 85019 
602-283-5862 (can leave message) or email: cw4allen@cox.net  
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ROTC/JROTC Donations 

 

Enclosed is a donation of $____________ or School Awards Sponsor $125.00_________ 

If sponsoring a school, please write the school name here_____________________________ 

Please make check payable to SMC of MOAA 

Write JROTC in the memo line of the check 

Mail to:   Tom Ralph, Treasurer    20444 N 22nd St, Phoenix, AZ 85024  

 

 

Chapter Auxiliary Donations 

 

Enclosed is a donation of $__________________ 

 

This donation may be used for any Auxiliary projects ___________ 

specifically, Hygiene Kits for Vets_____ 

Please make check payable to SMC of MOAA  

Write Auxiliary in the memo line of the check 

 

Mail to:   Tom Ralph, Treasurer    20444 N 22nd St, Phoenix, AZ 85024  

 

 

mailto:cw4allen@cox.net
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Superstition Mountain Chapter 

Military Officers Association of America 

1151 N Joshua Tree Lane 

Gilbert, AZ 85234 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2019 Chapter Activity schedule - (Dates and times are subject to change) 

Chapter Board  Chapter Auxiliary  Chapter Dinner 

Meetings Luncheons Picnic Meetings 

March 11th - 9am March 8th - 11:30am Saturday March 16th–100 pm social–12 noon lunch picnic 

April 8th - 9am April 12th - 11:30am Sunday April 14th – 4:00pm social-5:00pm dinner 

May 13th -9am  May 10th =11:30am  Sunday May 19th - 4:00pm social-5:00pm dinner 

June - No meeting June 14th - 11:30am Sunday– June 23rd -12 pm social – 1:00pm Lunch 

July - No meeting July 12th -11:30am Sunday July 21st - 12 pm social – 1:00pm Lunch 

August - No meeting August 9th - 11:30am Sunday August 18th - 12 pm social – 1:00pm Lunch 

September 9th – 9:00am September 13th - 11:30am Sunday September 15th - 4:00pm social – 5:00pm dinner 

October 14th – 9:00am October 11th - 11:30am Saturday October 19th - 11:00am social – 12 noon lunch picnic 

November 11th – 9:00am November 8th - 11:30am Sunday November 17th - 4:00pm social – 5:00pm dinner 

December 9th  – 9:00am December 13th - 11:30am Sunday December 15th - 4:00pm social – 5:00pm dinner 
 

     


